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NOTICE OF MEETING
LICENSING COMMITTEE

FRIDAY, 6 OCTOBER 2017 AT 11.00 AM

THE EXECUTIVE MEETING ROOM - THIRD FLOOR,  THE GUILDHALL

Telephone enquiries to Joanne Wildsmith Democratic Services Tel: 02392 834057
Email: Democratic@portsmouthcc.gov.uk

If any member of the public wishing to attend the meeting has access requirements, please 
notify the contact named above.

Licensing Committee Members:
Councillors Lee Mason (Chair), Hannah Hockaday (Vice-Chair), Dave Ashmore, David Fuller, 
Colin Galloway, Paul Godier, Scott Harris, Steve Hastings, Ian Lyon, Leo Madden, 
Stephen Morgan, Gemma New, Steve Pitt, David Tompkins and Gerald Vernon-Jackson CBE

Standing Deputies
Councillors Ryan Brent, Alicia Denny, Hugh Mason, Darren Sanders and Rob Wood

(NB This Agenda should be retained for future reference with the minutes of this meeting.)

Please note that the agenda, minutes and non-exempt reports are available to view online on 
the Portsmouth City Council website:  www.portsmouth.gov.uk

Deputations by members of the public may be made on any item where a decision is going to be 
taken.  The request should be made in writing to the relevant officer by 
12 noon of the working day before the meeting, and must include the purpose of the deputation 
(eg. for or against the recommendations).  Email requests are accepted.  Contact: the 
Democratic Services Officer as listed above.

http://www.portsmouth.gov.uk/
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A G E N D A

1  Apologies for Absence 

2  Declarations of Members' Interests 

3  Minutes of the Previous Meeting - 23 June 2017 (Pages 5 - 6)

The minutes of the Licensing (Policy) Committee held on 23 June 2017 are 
attached.

RECOMMENDED that the minutes of the previous Licensing (Policy) 
Committee held on 23 June 2017 be approved as a correct record, to be 
signed by the Chair.

4  Survey for unmet demand for Hackney Carriage Vehicles (Pages 7 - 162)

The purpose of the report by the Licensing Manager is to receive and consider 
the Vector Transport Consultancy report and appendices ("The Vector 
Report") into the demand or otherwise for the services of hackney carriages 
and to determine, as a matter of local policy, the number of hackney carriage 
vehicles licensed to stand and ply for hire within the City of Portsmouth.

RECOMMENDED 

(1) That the report be received and noted;

(2) That the Licensing Committee note the report conclusions that "there 
is no significant unmet demand" for the services of hackney carriages 
within the City of Portsmouth;

(3) That, as a consequence to (2) above, the Licensing Committee 
determine the number of hackney carriages licensed to ply for hire 
within the city (currently 234 vehicles) as follows:

i. To maintain the current limit of 234 licensed hackney carriages

ii. OR to issue such further number of hackney carriage vehicle 
licences as the committee thinks fit and subject to existing policy 
requirements (particularly relating to vehicle specification and vehicle 
age limits)

iii. OR to remove completely the limit on the number of hackney 
carriage vehicle licences in Portsmouth (subject to existing vehicle 
policy requirements) and let market forces determine the number of 
licensed hackney carriage vehicles standing and plying for hire within 
the city
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(4) That the Director of Culture & City Development be authorised to 
amend such policy directives, conditions of licence and application 
procedures commensurate with any formal resolutions of the committee.

5  Prosecutions, Appeals and Enforcement Action Update - Licensing 
Matters (Pages 163 - 178)

The purpose of the report by the Licensing Manager is to update and advise 
members of prosecutions, appeals and other targeted enforcement action 
taken in respect of licensing matters and on behalf of the Licensing Manager 
and Director of Culture and City Development. It is normal policy to provide 
details of any prosecutions to the committee for information purposes.

RECOMMENDED that the report be noted.

Members of the public are now permitted to use both audio visual recording devices and social 
media during this meeting, on the understanding that it neither disrupts the meeting or records 
those stating explicitly that they do not wish to be recorded. Guidance on the use of devices at 
meetings open to the public is available on the Council's website and posters on the wall of the 
meeting's venue.


